New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

February 13, 2012
Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at 7:33 p.m. on February 13, 2012 in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dale Peterson, Adam Pavusik, and Dave Lesher. 
The following persons were also present: Dan Balthaser, Pat Gutheil, and Frank Poust. 
Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from January 9, 2012 were read. Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, none opposed, the minutes were approved. 
The minutes from the Tax meeting on January 25, 2012 were read. Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the minutes were approved. 
Comments From Visitors

The meeting on the 25th of January permitted us to accept Watts Township’s suggestion that we include the treatment plant boundaries into the borough. Our attorney is in touch with the township’s attorney to implement this change of boundaries. 
Watts Township showed us paperwork from Bill Bunt – the Borough did not receive a copy of this letter. Ted Engle reviewed the letter and explained there is no defined boundary on file and Watts does not have one either. The paperwork states that we annex and Ted Engle was under the impression that we were not going to use the term ‘annex’ as this would cost us more monies. Ted will follow up with this in the coming weeks.
Correspondence

The Borough received a letter from Bill Bunt from the Courthouse stating that the last Ulrich case was dismissed and went in the Borough’s favor. All Borough members were in favor of accepting a settlement in the amount of $340.00 provided it is paid in full immediately. The Borough will not stop any further court proceedings until it is paid in full. 
A letter was received from Phyllis Krieger stating that she is resigning as auditor as of January 20, 2012. The secretary will make some calls tomorrow to see about some persons to do this for us. 
Borough’s Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 

Sewer Treasurer’s Report
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 

Unfinished Business
Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
Ted was given a document last week from Sweetland that required signatures from the Borough so that Sweetland could then send it to DEP. Ted called and Sweetland stated that DEP and PennVest still had some more questions before we can get the paper work submitted. 

Apparently there was a mix up in the paperwork for pumping and we will get a bill for two pumpings on it, we did pay for a pumping in September – Secretary will review any billings for pumping before it is paid.
Stan stated that Adam Pavusik is a fantastic worker and is very attentive to detail. 

Adam spoke to Stan and asked for more lime and drops, and Stan stated that we could get these drops at Petsmart if we are in need ever. Adam let Stan know about all supplies we are low on. Adam asked about the samples we send out and Stan said he has not heard anything so that is good news. Four out of seven days last week Adam had to get clogs out. 

Dale Peterson suggested we pull all the man hole covers and determine where water is running faster than others to see who is putting water into the sewer system illegally. Adam stated that Skelly & Loy has not gotten back to him yet on training for him to get certified. 
PCCOG

Dan Balthaser went to two meetings. He stated that both were very informative meeting. 
The PCCOG meeting was last week, there was a representative from Tri County Planning and he was going over what all they were working on. Another person from the Perry County Association of Boroughs spoke. 
Building permits are going fine, mainly remodels as opposed to new builds.
Beautification Committee

Nothing new to report.
Street Committee
Adam Pavusik and Mike Holler stated they did get the stop signs on Walnut and Front Street back up.
Refuse Coordinator

Refuge went up $39.24 per month for this year.
Playground
Council will revisit this next month to determine if it should be permanently closed or not – in the meantime it will remain closed.  
Ordinance Violations
Ordinance #02-2011 – Act 32 – Copy of informational letter explaining the reasoning of Act 32 was handed over to council. They were asked to review for future discussion.

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  
Wiltsie property has a big hole and a dirt pile in it. Ted Engle asked if anyone knows what is going on and he stated he would visit them and put a stop to the issues.
Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 

Rental
The rental house is finished. We still have to fix the well and get a refrigerator. The Borough plans on charging $750.00. Adam will coordinate with PP&L to get the meter hooked up. 
The ad will run in the paper to rent with Dale as the contact person.
New Business
Bills
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
Sewer Bills
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment, with additions. 

Good of the Order/Announcements
Dale Peterson would like for Bill Bunt to define the line specifically so that there is no more issues with Watts Township.

Dale Peterson also wants Sweetland to correct the poor filtration and poor design of treatment plant and to fix the manhole by the post office. 
Adjourn

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, council adjourned at 10:08 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Patricia A Raudensky Bierma

Secretary/Treasurer
